## **Tania Wilson**

From:

Shrishma Davé

Sent:

July 3, 2024 11:37 AM

To:

Tania Wilson

Subject:

Fwd: AMO Advocacy on Homelessness Encampments

CII

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network.

From: Colin Best <amopresident@amo.on.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 11:27:22 AM
To: Shrishma Davé <SDave@porthope.ca>

Subject: AMO Advocacy on Homelessness Encampments

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.



## **AMO Advocacy on Homelessness Encampments**

Dear Clerks and Heads of Council of Municipal Governments Across Ontario:

The AMO President and Board is requesting that this letter be shared with all elected council members and administrative heads (i.e., CAO, City Manager) in your municipality. Please post as an information item in your next council meeting agenda.

On behalf of its municipal members, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is urgently calling for provincial and federal leadership and action to address the growing crisis of homelessness encampments in communities across Ontario.

On July 2nd, AMO released a new policy paper <u>Homeless Encampments in Ontario: A Municipal Perspective</u> detailing the state of this crisis and evidence-based actions that must be taken.

Municipal governments are at the front lines of the homelessness crisis without the resources or tools to support our residents and communities. We are asking the provincial and federal governments to work collaboratively with each other and municipalities. These are complex issues that require comprehensive responses from all orders of government working together.

For further resources and information, please visit <u>www.amo.on.ca</u>

Sincerely,

Colin Best

President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

Association of Municipalities of Ontario

To unsubscribe, please Opt Out

155 University Ave Suite 800 | Toronto, ON M5H 3B7 CA

Colin Bar

<sup>\*</sup>Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.